Sent: Sunday, July 13,2008 9:32 AM
To: Perry, Michael
Subject: RE: Thank You

Mr. Perry,

Though I have only worked since April for IndyMac I was very excited for the opportunity to work for your company. I find it very unfortunate the variety
of factors that led to this point but have no doubt all was done that could be done to preserve this company. In my short time here I was very impressed by
the culture and transparency you had created. I came to Indymac after closing my own company that I ran for one year. Prior to that I had worked for John
Johnston for 10 years, immediately after I had graduated college. There is no one in this industry than I have more respect for than John and even in my
short time here it was apparent you came from the same type of stock. I wish you nothing but success in the future and was very glad I had the opportunity
to work for your company if even for such a short period.



